
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
CORPS OF ENGINEERS, MOBILE DISTRICT 

P.O. BOX 2288 
MOBILE, AL  36628-0001 

                      
Civil Works Program and Project Management Branch    26 March 2020 
 
Mayor Keisha Lance Bottoms 
City of Atlanta 
55 Trinity Ave SW #2500 
Atlanta, GA  30303 
 
Dear Mayor Bottoms: 
 
     This letter is in accordance with Article V of the Feasibility Cost Share Agreement for 
the Proctor Creek, Flood Risk Management Feasibility Study executed on 20 November  
2018.  In a letter dated 14 January 2020, the City requested termination of the study.  
 
     The Mobile District has completed a financial audit based on study costs and a 
breakdown of expenses for study cost is as follows: 
 

           
  Federal Government     Funds Spent 

   Fiscal Year 2018             $22,700.56 
Fiscal Year 2019   $509,454.96 
Fiscal Year 2020   $432,694.35 
TOTAL    $964,849.87 

 
  City of Atlanta 
       Cash      $           0.00 
        In-Kind Credit     $           0.00   
        
  Total Study Costs     $964,849.87 
 
  Refund Due to the City of Atlanta is $0.    

 
 
     I sincerely appreciate the City's participation in this effort. The Mobile District looks 
forward to working closely with you on future projects. If you have any questions please 
contact Mr. Dean Trawick, Project Manager, at phone number 251-690-3254.                 
 
               Sincerely, 
 
 
 
  
      Jimmy W. Smitherman, Jr., P.E. 
      Chief, Civil Works Programs and 
         Project Management Branch 
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